From: <u>Maureen McBroom</u>

To: Bekta, Eugene D - DNR; Hovel, Christopher B - DNR

Cc: Jaynellen Holloway; Andrew Beyer; Stacy Winkelman

Subject: Watertown - MS4 Permit Street Sweeping Program Changes

**Date:** Thursday, July 7, 2022 12:58:00 PM

Attachments: <u>image003.png</u>

Hello Dan & Chris-

Hope you had a great Fourth of July! It's been a short work week but lots going on.

FYI, Watertown has changed our street sweeping program to a once-per-month frequency in all areas of the City. This is how it was modeled in the recent WinSLAMM revisions that we submitted a few months ago.

This is primarily due to equipment and staffing challenges over the years.

I will send in the updated Street Sweeping Program per Section 2.6.5 of the MS4 GP along with the 2022 MS4 Permit Annual Report next March. Please let me know if this works on your end.

FYI-2, we are getting positive preliminary results from the leaf collection – phosphorus reduction analysis that R/M is completing for us under the UNPS & Storm Water Planning Grant. This is leading to discussions re: staffing, equipment, budgets, etc. More to come on that. And that may very well lead to another update to the street sweeping program, too.

Please let me know if you would like additional details at this time.

Thank you – have a great afternoon!
-McB

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP Stormwater Project Manager City of Watertown 920-206-4264 Maureenm@cityofwatertown.org

